

## North

**Yorkshire County Council** 

Children and Young People's Service

PLANNING

2 0 OCT 2010

0 9 NOV 2010

DATE RECEIVED & LÖĞĞED LAST REPLY

Your ref:

Our ref:

Contact: Andrew Dixon

Cynthia Welbourn, MA, FRSA Corporate Director - Children and Young People's Service

Carolyn Bird
Assistant Director, Strategic Services
County Hall, Northallerton
North Yorkshire, DL7 8AE

Tel: 01609 532162 Fax: 01609 778611

E-mail: Andrew.dixon@northyorks.gov.uk

Web: www.northyorks.gov.uk

14 October 2010

Dear Mr Heselton

## **Selby District Interim Housing Policy**

I write in response to your letter dated 29th September 2010.

NYCC Children and Young People's Service would support the proposed interim policy.

Unplanned small scale residential infilling is problematic for us, as typically we are unable to secure developer contributions because of thresholds applicable to s.106 agreements. Any move which restricts this is welcomed.

Yours sincerely

Andrew Dixon Strategic Planning Officer

Mr T Heselton
Principal Planner (LDF Team)
Selby District Council
Civic Centre
Portholme Road
Selby
North Yorkshire
YO8 4SB.



